
6 July 2016 

Ministry of Health 
P O  Box 5013 
WELLINGTON 6140 

Email: standardisedtobacco@moh. govt. nz 

Dear Ministry of Health 

Standardised Tobacco Products and Packaging Draft Regulations 

Our Ref: MT16-108 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Ministry of Health's consultation document, Standardised 
Tobacco Products and Packaging Draft Regulations. The Royal New Zealand College of General 
Practitioners (the College) supports the intent of the draft regulations on standardising tobacco products and 
packaging in New Zealand as part of the comprehensive tobacco control programme. 

General practice and the College 

General practice is the range of values, knowledge, skills, and practices required to provide first level medical 
services in both community practice and hospital settings. General practice includes the provision of both 
first contact and continuing care for all ages and both sexes that is comprehensive, person-centred, and takes 
into account the roles of family, whanau, community and equity in achieving health gains. 

GPs comprise almost 40 percent of New Zealand's specialist workforce and their professional body, the 
College, is the largest medical college in the country. The College provides training and ongoing professional 
development for GPs and rural hospital generalists, and sets standards for general practice. The College is 
committed to: 

• Ensuring that New Zealand has a GP workforce that contains sufficient vocationally trained GPs to:
ensure appropriate service provision; enable sustainable, safe, high quality primary health care; meet the
increased demands of an ageing population and co-morbidity; and to meet the Government's
expectations of care that is sooner, better and more convenient.

• Improving patient outcomes with regard to continuity and access to quality care by: promoting better
integration between primary care, secondary care and social services; and encouraging innovation and
the development of new models of care.

• Achieving health equity in New Zealand through: a greater focus on the social determinants of health;
reducing the rates of smoking and increasing health food options for low-income families; better
integration of health and social services; and ensuring that funding for primary care is targeted to the
most disadvantaged.

• Improving health outcomes for rural communities through the work of high quality, well trained medical
generalists working within multidisciplinary teams.

• Achieving health equity for Maori. Health equity for Maori will be achieved when Maori have the same
health outcomes as other New Zealanders. For this to occur, service delivery to Maori needs to be
appropriate and effective and ensure equity of access. This does not mean a reduction in service delivery
to other New Zealanders, but rather improving service delivery to Maori to ensure fairness.
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